
Housing and the built 
environment

Affordability homes 
delivery

Improving housing 
conditions

Homelessness and 
rough sleeping 
strategy (under 
development)

New Local Plan (under 
development)

Residents and partners working together to improve quality of life, advance equality, opportunity, and empowered communities
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More people are able to live, work, learn and play in ways that meet their needs in the borough Tower Hamlets has better neighbourhoods which support good health and wellbeing, and where 
all people feel safe, belong and get on well

Increased uptake 
in training, 
education and 
skills development 
and more people 
access the help and 
benefits that they 
are entitled to

Community safety  
has a greater 
profile across the 
borough and work 
is more effective 
and efficient in 
addressing key 
issues.

People in the borough 
have a greater 
awareness of their 
options, entitlements 
and rights and 
partners are working 
more closely together 
to help people 
manage transitions 
and meet their needs

An increase in cross-
promotion of police 
and non-police 
work to make a more 
efficient use of 
existing community 
safety resource and 
capacity

Partners have a 
better actionable 
understanding of 
gaps in local support 
around employment, 
skills and aspiration 
and are more able to 
positively influence 
and support 
employers in the 
borough

A greater evidence 
base for community 
safety issues across 
Tower Hamlets 
develops between 
partners and areas 
of joint interest are 
identified

More young people 
are able to access 
support and 
provision to help 
them learn, develop 
and achieve

More people in Tower 
Hamlets are aware of 
the anti-racist borough 
approach and wider 
anti-discrimination 
work and the work 
becomes more 
impactful over time

Support and provision 
for young people 
across the borough 
becomes more joined 
up, with fewer gaps 
in services and more 
referrals between 
partners

Increased partner 
profile at events, 
less duplication of 
works and a more 
effective use of 
existing resources

Partners have a 
better actionable 
understanding of 
how to enable young 
people in Tower 
Hamlets around their 
rights, education and 
reaching their goals

There is common 
commitment to anti-
racism across the 
partnership and a clear 
approach to addressing 
discrimination in Tower 
Hamlets in both policy 
and practice

More people 
access  better, 
more effective and 
targeted physical 
and mental health 
support that they 
need

There are more 
opportunities for 
people from different 
backgrounds to meet 
and work together 
towards collective 
aims in Tower 
Hamlets

More joined up and 
evidence based 
health and wellbeing 
provision and 
referrals take place

There is a better and 
larger evidence base 
of community need 
in the borough and 
policies and actions 
better reflect these

Partners have a 
better collective 
understanding of 
local need, gaps and 
barriers to access and 
have a more awareness 
of their own strengths 
and existing resource

The VCS and the 
voices of all in the 
borough are included 
and heard in more 
partnership working 
and events in the 
borough

Housing provision 
in the borough 
improves and more 
people are able to 
access and benefit 
from local spaces 
and amenities 

Action on the 
climate crisis 
becomes more 
effective and 
integrated into 
other policy areas

There is a better 
and more efficient 
use of resources 
amongst partners 
and stronger 
collective voice 
in advocacy and 
change-making

A greater amount of 
joint working and 
advocacy on carbon 
emissions and air 
quality takes place 
between partners in 
Tower Hamlets

Partners have a 
clearer vision and 
better evidence 
base for addressing 
housing need and 
improving the built 
environment in 
Tower Hamlets

Partners have a 
common and actionable 
understanding of 
climate crisis issues 
in the borough and 
have a more cohesive 
approach to working 
together on these

Aspiration and 
financial resilience

Growth and 
Economic 

Development Plan 
(2018-2023)

Community Safety 

Community Safety 
Partnership Plan 

(2021-2024)

Environmental 
sustainability

Net Zero Carbon 
Partnership Action 

Plan

Children and young 
people

Children and 
Families Partnership  
Strategy (2024-2029)

Anti-racism and 
discrimination

Inequalities 
Commission Action 

Plan

Health and Wellbeing

Health and Wellbeing 
Strategy (2021-2025)

Cohesion and active 
citizenship

Voluntary and 
Community Sector 

Strategy (2020-2024)

TH Partnership Plan - theory of change chart


